
 

Dear Vice-President Hatcher, 
 

                               Educational Services (Teachers) Award 
                                                           (AM2018/20) 
 
Reference is made to the directions issued by the Commission on 12 February this year in 
respect of a variation sought by the IEU to vary clause 15.5 of the above award to ensure 
clarity in respect of leave entitlements for teachers employed in distance education. We we 
wish to advise that the IEU no longer presses this claim. 
 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Anthony Odgers 
 
 
 
 
Anthony Odgers 
Assistant Federal Secretary 
Independent Education Union of Australia 
Unit 10, 40 Brisbane Ave 
Barton  ACT  2600 
Tel: 03 9254 1873 Fax: 03 9254 1865 
Email: aodgers@ieu.org.au 
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